### RENCANA PELAKSANAAN PEMBELAJARAN

(3.7 - 4.7)

Sekolah : SMPN 5 REJANG LEBONG

Mata Pelajaran : Bahasa Inggris Kelas/ Semester : IX/ Ganjil Materi Pokok : Teks Naratif Alokasi waktu : 10 menit

## A. Tujuan Pembelajaran:

Melalui pendekatan *Cooperative Learning* model *Students Team Achievement Division* (STAD), siswa dapat menemukan informasi tersirat maupun tersurat dari text, dengan bekerja sama dan percaya diri selama proses pembelajaran.

# **B Langkah Kegiatan**

Langkan Langkan	ixegiatan		
A. Pendahuluan	Guru menyapa, mengabsen dan memimpin doa Guru melakukan apersepsi Guru menyampaikan tujuan pembelajaran dan kegiatan yang akan dilakukan		
B. Kegiatan Inti:	<ul> <li>Guru memberikan pertanyaan pre-reading</li> <li>Guru meminta siswa duduk dalam kelompok</li> <li>Guru meminta siswa membaca teks yang diberikan</li> <li>Guru meminta siswa menjawab beberapa pertanyaan mengenai teks dalam kelompok</li> <li>Guru meminta siswa menentukan pernyataan yang diberikan benar/salah berdasarkan teks</li> <li>Guru dan siswa mendiskusikan jawaban dari pernyataan tersebut</li> </ul>		
C. Penutup	<ul> <li>Guru bersama siswa menyimpulkan pelajaran hari ini</li> <li>Guru melakukan refleksi atas kegiatan yang telah dilakukan</li> <li>Guru memberikan kesempatan kepada siswa untuk bertanya</li> <li>Guru memberikan tugas mandiri</li> </ul>		

### C. Penilaian

1. Penilaian sikap : Observasi

2. Peniaian Pengetahuan : Pernyataan true/false

3. Penilaian Keterampilan : Unjuk kerja

**D. Sumber Belajar** : rejang-lebong.blogspot.com

E.

F. Media : Teks Naratif Lalan Belek

### Lembar kerja siswa

### I. Pre-Reading Activity

- Oi... Lalan belek... Oi... Lalan belek... Lalan belek....Do you know the song?
- Have you ever heard the story?

# II. While- Reading Activity Read the text carefully!

#### LALAN BELEK

Once upon a time, there was a poor man named Bujang Kurung in a small village in Rejang Lebong. He lived with his parents. He had to go fishing everyday so that they had something to eat. One day, he heard a noise on his way home. It was some fairies who took a bath in the river. He was amazed at the beauty of them. He took one of the fairies' clothes.

"Where is my cloth?" cried one of the girls after finish bathing. She was Lalan, the youngest and the most beautiful among them. She looked for it everywhere while the other fairies went back to kahyangan. But she could not find her cloth. She met Bujang and told him what had happened. "Let's come to my home!" asked Bujang. Then, the girl followed him to his house. Several months later, they fell in love each other's and got married. They lived happily. After one year, they got a son.

One day, Lalan found her clothe which lost several years ago when she cleaned the ceiling of her house. She was really disappointed with her husband because actually he had taken and hid her cloth. She told her husband angrily and wore the cloth. She went to Kahyangan with her son. Bujang was very sad and always called his wife. "Lalan..., come back! Lalan..., come back!" Now, it is famous for people in Rejang Lebong with the song *Lalan Belek*. (Translated and simplified from: rejang-lebong.blogspot.com)

# **III.** Post-Reading Activity

## A. Answer the questions based on the text!

- 1. Where did the story happen?
- 2. Who is the main character in this story?
- 3. What did Bujang do for a living?
- 4. What noise did he heard?
- 5. Could Lalan find her cloth?
- 6. Who hid her cloth?
- 7. Where did she find her cloth?
- 8. How was Lalan feeling to his husband?
- 9. Where did she go?
- 10. How did Bujang feel when his wife went to Kahyangan?

# B. To check your comprehension about the text. Close your book and state whether the sentence true (T) or false (F) based on the text.

1.	The story happened in a small village in Rejang Lebong.	(T/F)
2.	Bujang is the main character of the story.	(T/F)
3.	Bujang is a farmer.	(T/F)
4.	On his way home, he heard a noise from some fairies who	(T/F)
	were taking a bath.	
5.	After bathing, Lalan could not find her clothes.	(T/F)
6.	Bujang hid lalan's clothes.	(T/F)
7.	After several years, she found her clothes in the forest.	(T/F)
8.	Lalan was disappointed with her husband because he had	(T/F)
	hid his clothes.	
9.	Lalan went to the forest with her son.	(T/F)
10	. Her husband was happy when Lalan went to Kahyangan.	(T/F)